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An Act Granting relief to several Inspectors within this Province. Passed 1st of April, 1816. 
 
Whereas under the Provisions of an Act passed in the fifty fourth year of His Majesty’s Reign, 
entitled “An Act to repeal part of the Laws now in force for raising and training the Militia of this 
Province, and to make further and more effectual provision for the same," several Inspectors of 
Districts within this Province, have advanced money to divers individuals for certain Certificates 
which they held for the performance of Team work in His Majesty’s Services for the apprehension 
of certain deserters and other militia services, Be it enacted by the King's Most Excellent Majesty, 
by and with the advice and consent of the Legislative Council and Assembly of the Province of 
Upper-Canada constituted and assembled by virtue of and under the authority of an Act passed in 
the Parliament of Great-Britain, entitled “An Act to repeal certain parts of an Act passed in the 
fourteenth year of His Majesty’s Reign, entitled “An Act for making more effectual provision for 
the Government of the Province of Quebec in North America, and to make further Provision for 
the Government of the said Province,” and by the authority of the same, That out of the Rates and 
Duties already raised, levied., and collected or hereafter to be raised, levied, and collected, there 
he granted to His Majesty, His Heirs and Successors, the sum of four hundred and twenty-five 
pounds, four shillings and six pence, to be issued out of the funds now remaining or hereafter to 
come into the hands of the Receiver-General unappropriated and arising from such rates and 
Duties as aforesaid. 
 
II. And be it further enacted by the authority aforesaid, That it shall and may be lawful for the 
Governor, Lieutenant Governor, or Person Administering the Government of this Province to 
order and direct that the sum of one hundred and twenty-three pounds, seventeen shillings be 
paid to John Cumming, Esquire, Inspector of the Midland District; one hundred end nineteen 
pounds five shillings to fifteen shillings to Neil McLean, Esquire, Inspector of the Eastern District; 
twenty-nine pounds two shillings and six pence to Oliver Everts, Esquire, Inspector of Johnstown 
District; five pounds to Isaac Swayze, Esquire, Inspector of the Niagara District; and thirty-seven 
pounds five shillings, to Thomas Ward, Esquire, Inspector of the New-Castle District, making 
together the said sum of four hundred and twenty-five pounds, four shillings and six pence.  
 
III. And he it further enacted by the authority aforesaid, That the money hereby Granted to His 
Majesty shall be paid by the Receiver-General in discharge of such Warrant or Warrants as for the 
purposes aforesaid, shall be issued by the Governor, Lieutenant Governor, or Person 
Administering the Government of this Province, and be accounted for to His Majesty, His Heirs 
and Successors, through the Lords Commissioners of His Treasury, for the time being, in such 
manner and form as His Majesty, His Heirs and Successors shall be graciously pleased to direct. 


